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The Permanent Council held a special meeting on November 14, 2012 to receive the report of the Chair of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs  (CAAP) on the draft resolution “Program-Budget of the Organization for 2013 and Contributions to FEMCIDI,” which was published as document CP/CAAP-3198/12 and drawn up in preparation for the forty-third special session of the General Assembly that was scheduled for November 15, 2012. The meeting was chaired by the Permanent Representative of Mexico, Ambassador Joel Hernández García. It began at 11:10 a.m.


The Chair of the CAAP, Ambassador Allan Culham, Permanent Representative of Canada, presented the relevant report on the various tasks performed by the Committee and the Working Groups established to review the proposed program-budget presented by the General Secretariat and to prepare the corresponding draft resolution. In concluding his report, Ambassador Culham thanked the representatives to the Committee for their support, acknowledging in particular the leadership and commitment displayed by the CAAP Vice Chairs and the Chairs of the two Working Groups established - Permanent Representative of Grenada Ambassador Gillian Bristol, and Alternate Representative of Chile Frank Tressler, respectively. 


The representatives of Venezuela, Bolivia, Nicaragua, Ecuador, Chile, United States, Brazil, Peru, Saint Lucia, Barbados, Panama, and Canada expressed the position of their respective governments regarding the Organization's proposed program-budget and its various components.


The Alternate Representative of Venezuela, Carmen Velázquez, requested the inclusion of a footnote in the draft resolution, to express her government’s position and that of Nicaragua regarding the proposed increase in financial resources allocated to the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights and the Inter-American Court of Human Rights.


For his part, the Permanent Representative of Nicaragua, Ambassador Denis Moncada, also requested the inclusion of a footnote in the draft resolution, to state that his Government and the Government of Venezuela did not agree with allocating financial resources to the Inter-American American Defense Board. 


As well, the Permanent Representative of Bolivia, Ambassador Diego Pary, requested the inclusion of a footnote in the draft resolution, to indicate that his Government felt that resource allocation to the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights (IACHR) and to the Inter-American Court of Human Rights should be in accordance with the implementation of the recommendations of the Special Working Group to Reflect on the Workings of the IACHR With a View to Strengthening the Inter-American Human Rights System.


Following the delegations' comments on the draft resolution, the Permanent Council:

· Took note of the report presented by the Chair of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs on the draft resolution "Program-Budget of the Organization for 2013 and Contributions to the Special Multilateral Fund of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (FEMCIDI)"; and
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· Decided to forward the draft resolution contained in document CP/CAAP-3198/12, including the footnotes requested by the delegations of Venezuela, Nicaragua, and Bolivia, respectively, for consideration by the General Assembly at its forty-third special session on November 15, 2012.
The meeting was adjourned at 12:24 p.m.
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�.	The statements and comments appear in the Minutes of the meeting , CP/ACTA-1879/12.
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